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       Derby City Road Riders                                    
                  Louisville, Kentucky      

 

Officers and Staff:                 Chapter A       April 2025 
 

Chapter Directors: Ray and Angela Taylor 
Assistant Chapter Directors: Kent and Karen Risen                                                                      

Ride Coordinator\Webmaster: Kent Risen 
Assistant Ride Coordinator: Don Price 

Membership Enhancement Coordinator: Miles Justice                                                 

Treasurer:  Brenda Snook 

Newsletter Editor:  Karen Risen 

Patches\Shirt Coordinator:  Alice Scifres  

Couple of the Year: Alice and Neal Scifres 

Individual of the Year:  Cindy Simpkins 

 

 

 

Director’s Track               

 

The riding season is now upon us, and we 

are all anxious to get out on the bikes. 

 

This has unfortunately been my healing 

season, but I should be good for the end 

of April. It sure has been a lot less 

enjoyable going to gatherings on four wheels. The action is still there 

but not the feeling. 

 

Even though my bike has some ailments, it also will be ready by the 

end of April. The only interruptions to my riding will be grass mowing 

and I have a lot of grass to keep up with. As I mow, I am also very 

aware and make sure that I do not blow any grass onto the roads. It 

still amazes me that some people are not aware that it is illegal to blow 
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grass onto the highway. Every year there are many bikes that 

go down because of grass on the road. Please be aware of this especially 

on back roads. When you come around a bend and notice it, it may be 

too late. 

 

Oh well by mid-summer we will have forgotten these less exciting times 

and will be out there with big smiles on our faces. I really am excited 

about our chapter rides along with the Ride In and Kentucky Blast.  

I am sure that this will be a summer of memories. 

 

Looking forward to seeing all of you out on the Road and remember to 

ride safely! 

 

 
Ray and Angela Taylor 
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Ride Coordinator         Kent Risen 

 
Spring Is Here—Time to Ride! 
Even though the weather hasn’t quite caught up 
to the calendar, we’ve officially made it 
through another winter—and riding season is 
finally here! 

 
I kicked things off today with a visit to our favorite Goldwing guru, Mike, for an oil 
change and coolant flush. Before heading out, I did the usual pre-ride checklist; 
tires, brakes, lights… all in good shape. After leaving Mike’s shop, the bike was ready 
to roll, it was then that I noticed the auxiliary audio wasn’t working. No GPS 
announcements, no MP3 tunes. Strange. 
 
I knew my headset was working since I was able to hear the radio, but I couldn’t 
figure out why the auxiliary sound was missing. While I stopped for gas, I decided to 
check the rear system and sure enough, the audio was working there. That’s when 
it clicked: I had muted the front audio at some point, likely to keep it from 
interrupting the rear entertainment system. If this had happened mid-season, I 
would’ve caught it instantly. But after some time off the bike, it took a minute to 
remember. 
 
The takeaway? Pre-ride inspections are important, but so is re-familiarizing yourself 
with your bike and its features after a break. 
 
Wishing everyone a safe and fun riding season! 
 
 
 
Kent Risen 
Ride Coordinator 
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Chapter A Membership Enhancement  Miles Justice       
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The Copycat Challenge is back!! 
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2025 Chapter Visits:   

 
Sunday April 13th Chapter S visit 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Editor’s desk    Karen Risen 
 

The Newsletter is here to keep the members of Chapter A 

informed. Thanks for all the great articles submitted each 

month and keep them coming!! 
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2025 Chapter A Rides & Event 

Schedule:  

 
 

 

 

May 3rd Bard’s Burgers & Chili in Covington, Ky 

Lunch ride to Bard’s Burgers & Chili 

 

 

 

 

 

May 24th-26th Memorial Day Weekend (Overnight) 

Parke County Covered Bridge Ride 

 

Overnight ride to visit several covered 

bridges in Parke County Indiana 

 
Hotel: Candlewood Suites Terre Haute 721 

Wabash Ave, Terre Haute, IN 47807 

 

 

 

 
All rides listed are tenatative and subject to change to due to weather, 

participation, or availability!!  Please check with Chapter A or our facebook 

page for the most recent updates and ride information!! 

 
You can find more up to date information for future rides on Chapter A’s Facebook page or 

website: chaptera.org 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/chapteraky
https://chaptera.org/
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Chapter A past rides:  

Our first official ride of the season was cancelled due to stormy 
weather that dumped lots of rain on Kentucky and caused widespread 
flooding throughout the state! 
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Kentucky State Events: 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
2025 Ky State Events: 
 
June 6th&7th 2025 Kentucky 

Ride-In  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Registration form & more info please visit: kyroadriders.org 

 

https://www.kyroadriders.org/
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June 25-28th 2025 Wing’D 

Rider Rally in South Dakota: Info 

& Registration @ wingdrider.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 14-16th Kentucky Blast State Rally @ 

General Butler State Park  

 
 The theme this year is “Riding, Rocking, and Rolling”.  A 

block of rooms has been reserved at the General Butler State 

Park lodge.  Ask for the “6977 Kentucky Road Riders Block” 

when making reservations 866-462-8853.  The lodge rooms 

include 2 queen beds and a continental breakfast.  The rate 

for August 13th and 14th is $139.95per night and the rate for 

August15th and 16th is $154.95 per night.  Reservations must 

be made by July 13, 2025, to get these special rates.   There 

are also cabins and camping available.   For more information,  

please check the Kentucky Road Riders webpage. 

 

https://wingdrider.com/
https://parks.ky.gov/explore/general-butler-state-resort-park-7789
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State Educator’s Report 
As I sat down to write this, I had just ridden home 

in high wind. This is a good example of a training 

opportunity that can offer valuable experience 

before heading West to the Rally this year. But 

more on that subject at another time. 

 

Last month I broached the subject of packing your gear and 

properly loading your motorcycle. Especially for longer trips, the 

weight of the required gear can be more than your motorcycle 

gross vehicle weight rating (GVWR) allows. As promised, here is 

part 2; ways to carry the “stuff” you need or want to take with you 

and staying safe while doing so. 

 

The first option is to purchase what you need when you need it 

and then dispose of it when you are finished using it. While I 

admit this is not very cost-effective nor environmentally friendly, 

the one credit card that you use to purchase everything will not 

overload your motorcycle. This method does have the 

drawback that you must find or plan the locations of all your 

purchases and take the time to make them. And there is also the 

chance that your size is not in stock. 

 

A second and less expensive option is to organize your clothing 

and other equipment into convenient packages and ship it to your 

destination(s). Having a freight service deliver the items you need 

to use while at your destination will also not overwhelm your 

motorcycle’s GVWR. This method tends to be more reliable 

than the “buy it now” option above but can be somewhat of a 

burden to your wallet and has the drawback that you will also 

need to find a way to ship the items (if they are not disposable) 

back home. 

 

The third option, and the one I have almost always chosen, is to 

use what the former GWRRA described as “alternative loading” 

of the items you need or want to take with you while touring. The 

most common form of alternative loading is using a trailer. The 
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advantage of a trailer is the weight that adds to your motorcycle’s 

GVWR is only the weight of the load measured where the trailer 

connects to your tow vehicle, called tongue weight. To illustrate 

this, let me use my circumstance as an example. I have a Bushtec 

Turbo+2 which weighs about 125 pounds empty. Industry 

standard for trailer tongue weight is about 10% to 

15% of the gross weight of the trailer and its contents. When I pull 

my empty trailer, the weight on the motorcycle at the connection 

point of the trailer hitch (the ball or pin) should be between 12 

and 19 pounds. As discussed last month, this is well within the 

capacity of my 2004 Gold Wing, especially if the trunk and 

saddle bags remain empty. The GVWR of my Bushtec is 350 

pounds, which means I can add to the trailer up to 225 pounds of 

“stuff” before I overload the trailer. When fully loaded, the tongue 

weight should be between 35 and 53 pounds. Again, this load is 

still within the capacity of my bike under the same circumstances. 

Of course, this option, like the others, also has drawbacks. 

 

The first drawback is that the trailer, hitch, and supporting 

harnesses and gear must be purchased and installed on your 

towing vehicle. While this cost can be substantial in the short 

term, when properly maintained trailers can last the life of 

your bike, and often longer, depending on frequency of use. 

Second, shifting cargo can change the balance of everything and 

cause unsafe and uncomfortable experiences. Third, while we are 

using the trailer as an alternative way for the motorcycle to carry 

the load, our bikes still must start, stop, and steer the complete rig 

on the road. In my case, at its maximum, an additional 350 

pounds is now being controlled by the same brakes that were 

installed on my motorcycle which were not designed to manage 

this much mass. And finally, all this weight is at the end of a 

lever (the tongue of the trailer) that now has a mechanical 

advantage to force the rear wheel of your motorcycle in the 

direction of the trailer’s momentum if it chooses. 

 

Next month we will consider ways to mitigate the drawbacks of 

pulling a trailer. 
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  Chapter A Monthly Meet!!  

 
     2nd Saturday of the Month Roosters  

     10430 Shelbyville Rd Louisville, KY  

     40223     Eat at 11am Meet at Noon.  

 

 

Facebook page: Derby City Road Riders Louisville Ky and our website: 

chaptera.org 

 

Chapter A met Saturday April 12th, and we had some great friends from 

Chapter C come to  visit. A few of us went on a nice ride after the 

meeting to Sammy’s Bakery in Eminence, KY. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/chapteraky
https://chaptera.org/
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50/50 Winners: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                      

Marble Game Winner: Karen Fields from Chapter C had the winning 

ticket but did not draw the winning marble. $75+ dollars up for grabs 

next month!! 
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The After party!!! 
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 Birthdays: 

 

Connie Falone April 15th 

 

 

 

 

Anniversaries:   
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KY State Newsletter:  kyroadriders.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.kyroadriders.org/newsletters/
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                  Area Chapter Meetings in the Bluegrass State: 
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Traveling Plaque 
Chapter C has the Traveling Plaque. It will be available at their 
gathering on 4/19/2025. They are meeting at Roosters, 2640 Richmond 
Rd, Lexington, Ky. They eat at 11am and meet at noon 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 Traveling Plaque Rules can be found by clicking here 

 

 Check out our Webpage: chaptera.org     
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

https://www.kyroadriders.org/traveling-plaque/
https://chaptera.org/

